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TF-1/2(d) Dated:-08-03-2018
To,

GM(SR)

BSNL

C.0.

New Delhi.

Subject:- Clarification regarding deduction of union subscription.

Sir,

We enclosed herewith a copy of letter No.-U/Vividh/2016/18, dt-13-02-2018 from CGMT
UP(East) circle addressed to Dy. GM(SR) and our Circle Secretary letter addressed to the CGMT
BSNL U.P. East Lucknow.

‘In both the above mentioned letters two points related to deduction of union subscription from
the salary of members have been raised for clarification.

The letter of our circle Secretary is crystal clear on both the points and there was no need to
sought clarification by circle management, rather it was to be finalized at circle level only, but they
have sent the issue to corporate office for clarification only to delay the decision.

(1) In the period of switch over the membership from 16" December, 2017 to 15" January, 2018
total 22 members were opted to be members of NFTE (BSNL) and their forms were duly
signed by the controlling officers as well as by our district Secretary CGMT office Lucknow as
the members opted for our union are working under civil wing which is directly control of circle
office. Inspite, the clear provision in the matter the subscription of these officials are not
deducted in favour of NFTE BSNL which is totally unjustified.

(2) Second point is that the 15 members of NFTE filled up the form and opted in favour of BSNL
EU at first, but they opted in favour of NFTE (BSNL). In the later date within prescribed period
instead of debarring these employees from the membership of both the unions for six months
the circle management deducted their subscription for both the unions which is not only
unjustified but beyond the norms and rule circulated by the BSNL corporate office, New Delhi.

We therefore, request you to kindly issue a clarification according to related rules in the
matter without further delay.
With regards,
Yours faithfully,

@?W?V
(Chandeshwar Singh)

General Secretary



